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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 
January 4, 2016 Meeting Minutes 

 

 
 

 

Present: Chairman Geoffrey Haworth, Vice Chairman Charles K. Murphy, Sr., Clerk Robert 

Espindola, Executive Secretary Jeffrey Osuch, and Administrative Assistant Anne O’Brien.  

 

Chairman Geoffrey Haworth called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 6:35 

p.m.  The meeting was audio recorded by the Selectmen’s Office and video recorded by the 

Government Access channel.    

 

MINUTES 

 

 Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2015 meeting, open 

session. Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

 

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY’S REPORT 

 

In his report, Mr. Osuch shared the following deadlines: 

 January 8 at 4:00 pm – Street Acceptances 

 January 15 at 4 pm – Department budgets 

 January 22 at 4 pm – Deadline for Town Meeting articles 

 

STRATFORD GROUP 

 

Mr. Osuch suggested that the Board select a liaison for starting negotiations with the Stratford 

Group.  After some discussion, Mr. Murphy motioned to name Mr. Espindola the liaison in the 

negotiations process.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 

ANNUAL LICENSE RENEWALS 

 

The Board reviewed the remaining applications for 2016 license renewals.  Spring Street Auto 

was not included on the list because of owed taxes and incomplete paperwork. 

 

Mr. Murphy motioned to renew the 2016 Car Dealer license for Full Throttle contingent upon the 

receipt of site plans by May 1, 2016.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0).  

 

Mr. Murphy motioned to renew the 2016 Car Repair license for Full Throttle and Jiffy Lube 

contingent upon the receipt of site plans by May 1, 2016.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was 

unanimous. (3-0). 
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TOWN REPORT – SELECTMEN’S OFFICE 

 

The Board reviewed a Town Report for the Selectmen’s Office, as drafted by Mr. Osuch and 

revised by Ms. O’Brien.  The Board made two minor corrections.  Mr. Murphy motioned to 

approve the Town Report for the Selectmen’s Office with the two corrections.  Mr. Espindola 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 

ROGERS SCHOOL PROPOSALS 

 

The Board reviewed three tenuous proposals for the disposal of the Rogers School.  Letters of 

interest in submitting a proposal were due by December 31, 2015. 

 

The three interested parties are: 

 Stella Marnik – Ms. Marnik submitted a letter stating that she would like to see the 

property razed and cleared for a community park in Henry Huttleston Rogers’ name.  See 

Attachment A. 

 Michael Tavares – Mr. Tavares is a Nova Scotia resident who grew up in Fairhaven and 

still has family in Fairhaven. He is proposing a condo conversation in the original 

building, likely for 55+ residents, and the creation of housing lots after the removal of the 

Rogers addition.  Mr. Tavares is also proposing the continuation/completion of Union 

Street through the lot. 

 Eric Dawicki – Mr. Dawicki is interested in submitting a proposal for the expansion of 

the Northeast Maritime Institute. 

 

The Board requested that the Selectmen’s Office send a copy of the Rogers-Oxford RFP to Mr. 

Dawicki, Mr. Tavares, and Ms. Marnik for their consideration in submitting a formal proposal.  

Mr. Murphy motioned to set Monday, February 8, at 4 pm as the deadline for Rogers School 

proposals.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 

The Board also requested that the letter from Mr. Tavares be forwarded to the Planning Board 

c/o of its Chairman, Wayne Hayward, for comment. 

 

PILOT AGREEMENT – NEW BOSTON ROAD 

 

The Board reviewed a PILOT request from Clean Energy Collective for a project on 197 New 

Boston Road.  See Attachment B. 

 

Mr. Osuch said that the Board would want to meet with the Board of Assessors before making 

any decisions.  The Board will compile its questions related to the PILOT offer from Clean 

Energy Collective, will research PILOT agreements in other towns, and will request additional 

information from the Board of Assessors. 

 

The Board will research PILOT agreements from other municipalities and will contact the Board 

of Assessors for a joint meeting. 
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MACKATAN GENERAL STORE – BEER AND WINE SELLING HOURS 

 

At 7:22 p.m., the Board met with Christopher Medeiros of the Mackatan General Store.  Mr. 

Medeiros submitted to the Board a letter requesting that his beer and wine selling hours be 

expanded to be the same selling hours as the other establishments in town: Monday through 

Saturday from 8 am to 11 pm and Sunday from 10 am to 11 pm. In addition to Mr. Medeiros, 

store co-owner Troy Tennyson was present. 

 

In addition to the expanded beer and wine sales hours, Mr. Medeiros requested the addition of 

three picnic tables and a bench at his location.  The Board said that any seating would have to be 

approved by the Board of Health (BOH). The BOH had given the Mackatan General Store a 

variance for the seating originally, but revoked it, claiming that the liquor license had prompted a 

change in seating because alcohol could not be consumed on the premises. 

 

Mr. Haworth opened the meeting to public comment. 

 

Those speaking in favor of the expanded hours included: Melissa Arrighi, Bob Konicki, Tim 

Evans, JP Lemieux, Mark Dunn, Terry Meredith, Scott Promfrit, Michael Ristuccia, Howe 

Allen, Linda Meredith, Mike McNamara, Chris Walczak.  Abutters Tom and Diane Smith (37 

Causeway Road) said that the picnic tables proposed were too close to their backyard and 

expressed concern about expanding the alcohol sales hours. 

 

Mr. Murphy encouraged anyone complaining of the operations of the Mackatan General Store to 

go into the store and speak with the proprietors to seek a resolution instead of waiting for public 

hearings, so their concerns may be addressed and resolved quicker. 

 

The Board was supportive of the request from Mr. Medeiros.  Mr. Murphy motioned to approve 

the following wine/beer sales hours for the Mackatan General Store: Monday through Saturday, 

8:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m., and Sunday from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  

Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 

At 8:03 p.m., Mr. Murphy motioned to enter executive session to discuss Town Administrator 

negotiations, to reconvene in open session afterward. Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote was 

unanimous. (3-0). Roll call vote: Mr. Murphy in favor.  Mr. Haworth in favor.  Mr. Espindola in 

favor.  

 

OPEN SESSION 

 

The Board reconvened in open session at 8:28 p.m. 

 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR APPOINTMENT 

 

Mr. Murphy motioned to accept the employment agreement with Town Administrator Mark 

Rees and authorized the chairman to sign the same.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was 

unanimous. (3-0). 
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Mark Rees was recognized.  Mr. Rees thanked the Board for the opportunity to be the Town’s 

first Town Administrator. 

Mr. Murphy motioned to set an official start date of January 5, 2016 for Mr. Rees. Mr. Espindola 

seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

DUSSAULT – SPRING STREET AUTO 

The Board will issue a letter to the Dussaults of Spring Street Auto to inform them that they will 

be on the next agenda to discuss their failure to complete license renewal paperwork and 

operating without a license. 

OTHER BUSINESS 

Under Other Business: 

 The Board thanked Mr. Osuch for his years of service and dedication to the Town.  Mr.

Osuch was named the 2015 Fairhaven “Man of the Year” by the Standard-Times

 Mr. Espindola thanked the Police and Fire departments for closing a “communication

gap” with the organizers of the annual Polar Plunge

 Mr. Espindola acknowledged the 2015 Fairhaven “Woman of the Year”, Council on

Aging director Anne Sylvia

At 8:45 p.m. Mr. Murphy motioned to enter Executive Session, pursuant to MGL 30A § 21: 

1. Treasurer contract negotiations

2. Stratford Group negotiations – Oxford School

Mr. Espindola seconded the motion to enter Executive Session for the aforementioned reasons, 

not to reconvene into open session afterward.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0) 

Respectfully, 

Anne O’Brien 

Administrative Assistant 

Minutes approved 01/19/2016 



Attachment A



Attachment B
















